
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

TO:  Mayor and City Council of the City of Dacula 

FROM: Amy White, Chief Marshal 

DATE: August 28, 2025 

SUBJECT: Marshal Vehicle Replacement 

  

 

The City of Dacula Marshal’s Office currently operates three patrol vehicles.  

2015 Ford Police Interceptor Utility (Explorer):   

81,106 miles, 6,116 engine hours and 3,189 idle hours. 

2018 Ford Police Interceptor Utility (Explorer):  

67,705 miles, 5,433 engine hours and 2,829 idle hours 

2021 Dodge Ram 1500 SSV (Truck):  

43,788 miles, 1,985 engine hours and 1,873 idle hours 

 

The 2015 Explorer has been serving as a spare unit and an additional presence during 

events.  It currently needs extensive repairs at an approximate cost of $5,110- $10,100 

depending on new or rebuilt parts.  

 

Staff recommends purchasing a 2025 Ford F-150 Police Responder Pickup and declaring 

the 2015 Explorer as excess inventory per O.C.G.A. §36-37-6. The vehicle purchase 

would be funded by the SPLOST Public Safety Fund not to exceed $72,000. The 2018 

Explorer would then be used as a spare unit should the need arise for repairs or service to 

the other units. 

 

2025 Ford F-150 Police Responder Pickup:  

Vehicle:      $49,508 - Akins Ford Winder, GA 

Equipment: $21,500 - Dana Safety Supply Sugar Hill, GA / Motorola Solutions  

Graphics:    $600 -      AKO Signs Athens, GA 

TOTAL:      $71,608 
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